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Capital District Tenpin Bowling Association

Annual General Meeting

April 5, 2014 – 2:00 p.m.

McArthur Lanes

Meeting Minutes

Attendees - A list of attendees is attached to these minutes.

Handout included: Agenda, President’s Report, Association Manager’s Report, Financial Statement,

Tournament Reports and Awards Report.

1 Call to Order:

The meeting was called to order at 2:15 p.m..

2 Introduction of the Board

Tim Lalonde (President) introduced Association Manager Pierre Gratton and the board members.

All attendees, please print your name on the sign in sheet. Thank-you

3 Agenda.

Motion to approve published agenda. Moved: Melanie Cater. Seconded: Cheryl Daly.

4 President’s Welcome and Report

Tim Lalonde welcomed everyone to the AGM and reviewed the President’s Report (enclosed with AGM

handout).

Motion to accept the President’s Report. Moved: Pierre Gratton. Seconded: Luc Gendron.

5 Association Manager’s Reports

Pierre Gratton reviewed the Association Manager’s Reports (enclosed with AGM handout).

Motion to accept Association Manager’s Reports. Moved: Cheryl Daly. Seconded: Tim Lalonde.

6 Committee Reports

6.1 Tournaments

Tim Lalonde reviewed the Tournament Director’s Reports (enclosed with AGM handout). Good

turn-out for the Adult Annual Tournament and “Big Win” Tournament Series. Requests to have a

similar event to the “Big Win” next season. The Adult Annual Tournament prizes and awards were

distributed after “Big Win” Tournament #7 on April 5, 2014. The Youth Tournament was held in

February 2014. The CDTBA provided $340.00 worth of gift certificates for the winners.

6.2 Awards Committee

On behalf of Owen Labelle, Pierre Gratton reviewed the Awards Report (enclosed with AGM handout).

Motion to accept the Committee Reports. Moved: Ann King. Seconded: Tim Lalonde.



2

7 CDTBA Local Fee Increase – Tim Lalonde

Board recommendation: Local Fee to remain the same for the 2014-2015 season.

Motion by Tim Lalonde: CDTBA Local Fee to remain the same for the 2014-2015 season.

Seconded: Melanie Cater. Voting unanimous – Carried

Total Membership fees commencing August 1, 2014 will be: Adult $30.00 (CTF $20.00, OTBA $1.00,

CDTBA $9.00) and Youth $26.00 (CTF $20.00, OTBA $1.00, CDTBA $5.00). Note: Contingent on no

changes to the CTF and OTBA fee portions, which will be known after their AGMs.

8 Election of Directors –

There are four board positions for election: One for a one year term and three each for a three year

term.

Two nominations were received prior to this meeting: Melanie Cater and Luc Gendron.

Nominations from the floor:

Cheryl Daly nominated by Melanie Cater.

Ann King nominated by Cheryl Daly.

Gilles Roy nominated by Pierre Gratton.

Cheryl Daly accepted the nomination.

Ann King did not accept the nomination.

Gilles Roy did not accept the nomination.

No other nominations.

Melanie Cater, Luc Gendron and Cheryl Daly elected by acclamation.

The President will seek one candidate to appoint to the remaining position.

The following table shows the directors and their terms for the start of the 2014-2015 season.

Three Years Two Years One Year

Melanie Cater Tim Lalonde Aaron Holmes

Luc Gendron Pierre Gratton Stephane Parson

Cheryl Daly Kasondra White

9 Ratification of Policy Decisions

In keeping with the CDTBA Bylaws, this meeting is required to ratify policy decisions by the board. Show of

hands to ratify policy decisions by the board.

Note: As these are presented by the board for ratification, there is no need for a mover and a seconder.

9.1 Association Manager

The Association Manager will remain appointed by the Board for the coming year.

9.2 CTF and OTBA AGM Delegates

The board proposes to defer selection of the CTF and OTBA AGM delegates to late in the

2014/2015 season when location and schedules are known. The board will select the delegates.

Policy decisions by the board ratified by a unanimous show of hands.
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10 New Business

No new business.

11 Closing Remarks

Closing Remarks – Tim Lalonde

Before closing, although he is not in attendance, the board would like to thank Owen Labelle for doing a

great job as our Awards Chairperson and Ray Bullard for his dedication to the Youth Program.

Also, thank-you to our Association Manager Pierre Gratton, board members and volunteers for their

support during the past season. Thank-you all for joining us today, have a great summer and see you

next season.

12 Adjournment

Motion to adjourn the meeting: Moved: Tim Lalonde. Seconded: Luc Gendron. Carried.

The meeting adjourned at 3.25 p.m.

President’s Report below

Attendees below
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The CDTBA can have nine elected board members. The association needs to have a full board
of an effective composition and size to adequately perform responsibilities, duties, be
responsive to the membership, implement new programs and move forward. If the same
people serve year after year, there is no way for new blood and new ideas to come to the
board. In a time of rapid change, the presence of new people who bring a new perspective
will promote creativity and innovation in board decision-making and the association’s future.

We encourage you to join the CDTBA Board of Directors, volunteer or work on a committee.
Volunteering is rewarding and benefits you and your Association. Talk to any of the board
members, drop a note in the CDTBA drop box at McArthur Lanes or contact us through our
website www.cdtba.com.

This is your Association – get involved

We welcome comments and suggestions from all members

Lastly, it has been a pleasure to serve as your President for the past year. I wish to take this
opportunity to thank all the volunteers and the CDTBA Board Members for their contributions
and continued support during the season.

Respectfully Submitted by

Tim Lalonde

President CDTBA
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